Kahler Glen Board meeting December 12, 2009

Present: Rex Lund, Pete Petesch, John Bennett, Rob Casad, John Summers, Tom Graham, Lynn Withrow, Dave Reynolds

Missing:  Steve Johannesen joined us by phone

Meeting called to order at 9 am.  Minutes from November were reviewed;  John S moved, John B seconded all  approved.

Communication:  Andrea Main the secty of the condo assoc wants to send their minutes to Rob to put up on the website. LW will ask Natapoc if they want theirs included. Rob will send out a new roster with all updates. Pete will work with Rob on archiving on web as well as getting paper back ups to the office.

Septic System: John S checked into the alarm systems.  Do NOT turn off the breaker switch. The alarms go off to save the pumps and avoid flooding. The red button turns off the alarm.  Call the office or Mike Britt to alert them so that the drain field doesn’t flood. John will get signs for the system with “call office” number installed.  Doyle Burke was consulted for system reviews; budget suggestions will follow. Basic point is to keep the system current, as any substantive change means an update in the entire system.

Treasurer: Only one owner is 3 months in arrears.  Most all are current.  A reminder will be sent to the party in arrears.  Financial report is good. Appreciation was expressed for all the time spent on Dave’s part for reports and budgeting.

Roads: Monitoring trash, estimate to follow for budget.

Water: Positive status.  No problems currently.  19 unbuilt lots. The lack of building has perhaps contributed to this positive trend of water testing.  

Architecture committee: No report.  Munsell’s house sold to Bingham, who will live there full time.  We will need to notify them about the dues.  We need a “welcome to Kahler Glen” packet. Rob and Dave will work on the package, which would then be kept in the office and a letter from the board included.  Include verbiage about athletic club, restaurant, etc. 

President report: Nothing to report on the resort or update Rex was unable to attend the last meeting of the LLC.

Visions committee:  John provided a power point update.  The Board was enthusiastic about the committee’s work, goals, and commitment.  January 2nd will be a joint board meeting with the Visions Committee at Kahler Glen.

John S moved to adjourn at 11:45, Dave seconded and the meeting was concluded.

